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INSTRUCTOR APPOINTMENTS 

None 

TEACHER TRAINER APPOINTMENTS 

None 

ESA RECOGNITIONS 

None 

PROJECTS 

The revisions to Suzuki Recorder Book 1 are now complete and we will be circulating it to Suzuki 
Recorder teachers in 2025. 
 
The Recorder Teacher Trainers held another successful worldwide online conference in March 
2024.  Our next online gathering will be in February, 2025.  It continues to be popular with over 80 
Recorder teachers attending. 

ITEMS FROM ISA RECORDER COMMITTEE 

The five Recorder Teacher Trainers continue to meet regularly every 2 to 3 months to discuss 
ongoing Suzuki Recorder matters. 
 

DEVELOPMENT OF RECORDER IN ESA REGION 

There is no Level 1 course running for the BSMA this year but I am hoping to start one in 2025. 
 
I continue to teach an Independent course for Levels 2, 3, 4 & 5.  This is now in its 2nd year and 
has been running smoothly.  
 
My last visit to Iceland will be in April 2025 and the trainees will be assessed in July 2025.  Both my 
trainees and I prefer this Continual Assessment option, and I think I will be repeating it in future 
courses. 
 
Jaap Delver has completed his first Level 1 course in Holland and has started a Level 2 course with 
both his trainees this year. 

 


